
The new school term had just started when we were informed that a robot-building 

Study Circle would be starting soon. We knew it would be interesting, but we didn’t 

have any idea what it would involve. Before starting the Study Circle Ms. Zsuzsa gave 

us a lot of interesting information about the lesson making it even more interesting, so 

we waited for the first lesson filled with excitement. 

 

After a long wait the time for the first robot-

building study circle finally arrived and on the day 

after the last lesson, we immediately went to our 

ICT classroom where we saw other students from 

different classes waiting to start just like us. 

Junior and senior students sat in the first lesson full 

of excitement and listened to Mr. Peter’s 

presentation about the basics of robotics and 

electronics. During the remaining time we wired 

bulbs and did some interesting experiments with 

electricity. We could see that everyone was having 

fun. 

A week later we were already sitting in the second 

lesson. Everyone was as excited as before. This 

time we learned how to programme the bulbs 

which we had wired up, to switch on and off just 

as we wanted them to. Later Mr. Peter showed us 

his own robot called ÖGI. Then we continued to 

work till the end of the lesson, it was fun! 

 

Next lesson we worked on design. The teams split 

the tasks between themselves, so we could finish 

quickly and easily. By now the teams had forged 

together creating a very friendly atmosphere 

between the members of the groups. After each 

lesson we could hardly wait to meet each other 

again to continue making our small robots. 


